

Minutes from GoBike Meeting, 14 November 2017
Friends Meeting House, Elmbank Street, Glasgow

Item No	Item	Action
1	<p>Welcome, introductions, arrangements for the evening, apologies</p> <p>Present: Convenor Patricia Fort (PF), Committee members: Peter Hayman (PH), Jeremy Stevenson (JS), John Donnelly (JD), Alasdair Macdonald (AM,). Joel Cooney (JC), Jim Ewing (JE), Brenda Lillicrap (BL), Pat Toms (PT), Iain Longstaff (IL)</p> <p>Members: David Brennan (DB), Iona Shepherd (IS)</p> <p>Apologies:</p>	
2	<p>Matters arising from Minutes from previous meeting</p> <p>Minutes of last meeting accepted</p>	
3	<p>AGM</p> <p>Intro to convenor candidate DB and IS. To be proposed at AGM if changes to Constitution voted in.</p> <p>DB hopes to involve more members in small groups as in POP model, possible use of SLACK to organise?</p> <p>IS previous involvement in Stirling Cycle Hub and POP.</p> <p>PT likely to step down from committee, Calum Cook may rejoin.</p> <p>Possible roles for Douglas/Tancred/Bob?</p>	
4	<p>AGM roles</p> <p>BL to cover front of house / T-shirts for sale – IL to help Pictures from infa day and banners – PH Roving mic - IS</p> <p>Format:</p> <p>Short talk on South City Way – JC Short talk on #GlasgowInfraDay - Jo Croft Short talk on Councillor tours - PF Anna Richardson – main talk meet and greet -PH</p>	

5	<p>Comms Group: Need for Marketing person, maybe share role to spread load? Use of SLACK? To bring in graphics/social media / newsletter</p>	JD to make enquiries after AGM
6	<p>Web Group: Website updates and refresh after AGM. Next meeting at Biketown 6 pm on 12 Dec followed by xmas social in Weatherspoons at 8 pm</p>	
7	<p>Strategy group: Campaign to Glasgow councillors: Letter sent to new councillors –21 replies 14 rides done Walk / Cycle tours have been arranged Request for Renfrewshire ride. Anna Richardson needs support in council – need to show more councillors the infrastructure in their area More tours in Spring. More invites / More publicity as result. ----- Sustainable transport – Yoker/Knightswood consultation BMX track in Knightswood / segregated cycle route needs looking at and response ----- BL letter on Fastlink wasting money – receives email reply No consultation – no response from Mr George Gillespie ----- PT proposes that GoBike pick a few direct actions with invited press – riding or blocking sub-standard routes to show political issue DB – says turning over old problems might be counter-productive as new officers will not know history . PH says communication with councillors has been constructive. Need to get cycling officer affecting design and planning depts Poor communication amongst councillors BL - process needs to change ----- Need questions for Anna Richardson for AGM What can GoBike do to help her? Make sure Cycle Forum meetings started up again Plus sub group on design / technical planning</p>	<p>PF to report on website</p> <p>JD has drawings to share</p> <p>No reply to campaigning@gobike email BL to reply</p> <p>PF to write to Gillespies and Anna Richardson</p> <p>IS to collate questions</p>
8	<p>Finance</p>	

	Balance - -£2657.51 123 members – inc 41 new members and 82 renewals	
9	Update from campaigning email No problems with campaigning@gobike email address No replies to BL letter Treasurer’s email full?	JD to clear
10	AOB Next ‘Call to Action’ day in February Walk, Cycle, Vote training day in March – looking for talk about councillor tours? Have funds / want to share information / coordinate action? BL and committee thank PF on all work as convenor	JD to see if City Park available? Volunteers?
11	Dates for committee meetings 2018: 9 January / 13 March / 8 May / 11 September / 13 November.	PF booked ground floor room – see how that goes?
12	Next committee meeting: Tuesday 9 January 2018	